
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

It has been a pretty good year so far and I have enjoyed serving as club president.  In order to make a 
smooth transition into the new year, there is important business to take care of at the November 
meeting.  Namely, the election of officers and board memebers for 2016.  In order to accommodate any 
interested member, we started taking nominations at the October meeting.  At the end of the meeting, we 
put the nominations on hold until the November meeting, coming up on NOVEMBER 4th, the 
FIRST Wednesday of the month.  (We did not want to meet on the second Wednesday, which is Veterans 
day.)  At the November meeting we will take any additional nominations and will close the nominations and 
take a vote.  We need a quorum of the membership in order to do this, so your attendance is critical. 
  
So, DO NOT MISS the November meeting.  You will not be shanghai'd and voted into office against your 
will.  Candidates have to be nominated and seconded, then have to accept the nomination.  We already 
have candidates for the open positions, but we want to give as many people as possible a chance to 
serve.  So come to the meeting and VOTE. 
  
Once again I want to remind you that Sharon Telles needs your support for the Sheriff’s Department  
Museum.   We all got a nice tour during the September meeting and saw how much she has accomplished, 
but there is always work to be done.  If there is ANYTHING you can do and are willing to help out, give  
Sharon a call at 916-876-7497.  That is the main contact number for the museum. 
  

It looks like our annual holiday party is shaping up to be a great one.  Nancy 
Gust has done an outstanding job with the selection and preparation.  You 
should have received your reservation packet from Kathy, or soon will.  So 
plan on coming out and celebrating the holidays, visiting old friends, and 
sharing in our annual donations to the Sheriff’s Toy Project. 
  
See ya on November 4th. 
  
-EE Earl Evans 
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2. Wayne Willis 

 

6. Timothy Alton 

 

7. Michael Garcia, Barbara Smith 

 

8. Duane Atwood 

 

9. Lawrence Archangelo 

 

10. Gary Horat 

 

11. Gary Balding, Jimmy Martinez 

 

12. Duane Bender, Robert Carboni 

 

13. Jack Solarzano, Billy Hilton 

 

14.  Sam Beers 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

November Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 391-8352 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontiernet.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5896 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1475 

patoneal@711club.org 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2015 

711 Club Officers 

Law Enforcement Chaplaincy Sacramento presents 

“Behind the Badge” Breakfast 

Double Tree– Sacramento 

Friday, January 8, 2016 

7:00AM—9:00AM 

Guest Speaker: Sheriff David Clark, Jr. 

Milwaukee County Sheriff 
Known as the “People’s Sheriff” he continues to lead the way by demonstrating 

courage and staying true to his oath, his badge and to the people he promised to 

serve and protect despite the social change on crime and law enforcement. 

Appears on Fox News as a consultant on law enforcement issues. 

TICKETS ARE ON SALE! $40 per person or $400 per table 

Call 916 978-0296 

 

16. Carlotta Farris, Stephanie Doughty, 

 Kinya Noguchi, Donald Savage, 

 Jay Rogers 

 

17. Gordon Crowder 

 

18. Donald Root 

  

20. Paul Hauptman 

 

25. Kraig Kelley 

 

26. Gene Madison 

 

27. Dennis Hanks 

 

28. Brian  Collins 

 

29. Tennise Allen 

 

30. Michael Hammel 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 Date: October 14, 2015  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00  p.m. by President Earl Evans.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.  Lunch was 

served at 12:10 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Earl Evans      NP Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  X Vice President: Walt Horne     X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon      X Karlene Doupé 

  NP Secretary: Nancy Gust      X Judy Denton 

  X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault       X Larry Jarvis  

  NP Past President: Dave Evans      NP Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present: 36    Guests: 5 

 

Guest Speakers: County of Sacramento Chief Park Ranger Mike Doane who spoke about 5 new part-time positions that have 

opened up for annuitants. You could work 960 hours or 1560 hours depending upon one’s retirement system. 

Mindi Russell spoke about a “We support Law Enforcement” rally (date to be determined).  The Sacramento Law Enforcement 

Chaplaincy is presenting a “Behind the Badge” breakfast Friday, January 8, 2016 from 7:00 am to 9:00 am. at the Double Tree by 

Hilton, 2001 Point West Way x Arden.  Tickets are $40 @ person or $400 per table. The speaker will be Milwaukee County Sheriff  

David A. Clarke, Jr.  You may recognize him from Fox News where he appears regularly. 

There was a bench dedication at the Orangevale Community Center honoring Deputy Danny Oliver.  The Chaplaincy is starting a 

fund to maintain the memorial as well others including the Jeffrey Mitchell bench which had to be replaced and SPD Officer Bill 

Bean’s grave marker which has been vandalized. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

The treasure’s report is available to be viewed at all meetings on the front table in the red binder. 

Secretary’s Report: 

The secretary’s minutes are posted in the newsletter. 

Old Business: 

Phyllis Francis is still accepting pop-tops with the proceeds going to the Ronald McDonald House. 

New Business: 

Judy Denton is selling birdhouse ornaments and small decorated boxes.  All of the proceeds go directly to the American Cancer 

Society.  She met the artist who has been diagnosed with breast cancer and unable to sell them. 

 

The Holiday Party will be Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at the Lions Gate Hotel at McClelland.  You will be getting notices in the 

mail.  The cost is $30 per person if paid by 11/18/15 and $35.00 if paid 11/19/15-11/28/15.  November 28th is the absolute deadline 

since we have to get the count to Lionsgate. 

 

Nominations for 2016 officers included: Richard Madrigal for President, Earl Evans for Vice President, Nancy Gust for Secretary, 

Kathy Shannon for Treasurer, Sam Gault for Sergeant-at-Arms.  For 2 open positions on the Board of Directors:  John Woodhouse 

and Pat O’Neal. More nominations will be discussed at the November meeting. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for September were won by:   

Tom Guichard, Kathy Shannon and Rich Madrigal. 

     

Next Meeting: November 4th, 2015, at the SPOA Banquet Facility at 550 Bercut Drive. 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Kathy Shannon for Nancy Gust, Secretary 



Next Meeting -  November 4th, 2015 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, October 29th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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COME JOIN US FOR A HOLIDAY DINNER AT THE LIONSGATE HOTEL 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2015 

3410 Westover Street,  Sacramento, CA 95652– Old Mc Clellan “O” Club 

 

SOCIAL HOUR STARTS AT 6:00 P.M. 

DINNER BUFFET STARTS AT 7:00 P.M. 

 

COST: $30 A PERSON if paid by 11/18/2015.   

 $35.00 11/19/2015- 11/28/2015 

 

Menu to be a buffet with: 

Mixed Green Salad with crumbled feta, toasted almonds, sun-dried  

cranberries and citrus vinaigrette. 

Roasted Turkey Breast with Cranberry Compote and Herb Gravy 

Brown Sugar Glazed Ham with Spiced Pineapple Sauce 

Roasted Garlic Mashed Potatoes 

Chef’s Selection of Fresh Vegetables 

Served with Fresh Baked Rolls & Butter 

Chocolate Cake 

Fresh brewed coffee, regular and decaffeinated 

Assorted Hot Tea and Iced Tea 

*Vegetarian plated dinner will be Chef’s Choice 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

